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A Message from our District Deputy Grand Master 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

The New Year seems to have come upon us out of the blue – a 
little too fast for some. But the good news is that our Sudbury 
– Manitoulin (and Espanola) Lodges appear to have come 
alive with a good degree of energy. A lot of activity is coming 
down the line with initiations, cook off challenges, social 
nights and many other events. 


Understandably the ritual and some of the work has been 
forgotten over the past 3 years and some of the officers and 
members have moved on. Nevertheless, Masters, Officers and 
Brethren are picking up the challenge and Lodges are sharing 
Brethren to perform items of the work and even a chair. It is 
encouraging to see several applications which will help 
refresh our District and help our “Order” flourish. 
Congratulations ALL ROUND!


V.W. Bro. Tom King has taken up the challenge of creating a Tracing Board so please send every bit 
of information to him about your Lodge activities. It looks like he will be really busy WELL BEFORE 
THE END OF THE MONTH!  And please be sure to take photo’s  of events and prepare a story for the 
District Newsletter.  And don’t forget the Grand Lodge Website….


Something to consider right now:  For those who aspire to be District Deputy Grand Master for the 
2023 – 2024 year, an “in person” course is being planned for maybe April probably here in Sudbury.  
Also there is a course for the aspiring District Secretary.  Interested?  Now is the time to get started…  
Please let me know of your interest.  Aspirants will get my complete support and encouragement.
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A Message from our District Deputy Grand Master 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

With all forthcoming Masonic activity please take the 
time to offer to take a part in the various degrees and 
activities in your Lodge.  Take the time to go through 
the “Book of the Work” and pick a piece that you like 
and has meaning to you.  Don’t start too big BUT 
START.  There are many valuable lessons to be 
learned.  And to paraphrase a quote from President 
John F. Kennedy: “Brethren - Ask Not What Your 
Lodge Can Do For You – Ask What You Can Do For 
Your Lodge”. 


The hidden moral of the cartoon is that while it 
might take a number of Past Masters to change a 
light bulb it takes a whole Lodge to turn on the 
power!


So every Lodge member counts and your 
contribution is vital for all concerned –Masonry is a 
Participatory Sport! The more players the better the 
game. It’s up to you.


Lionel Rudd

Sudbury - Manitoulin D.D.G.M. 
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Ill & Distressed


No information to share. 


Lodge Secretaries are asked to forward this information to our District Chaplain by the end of 
each month for inclusion in the upcoming newsletter.
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From the District Blood Donor Chairman 
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From the District Blood Donor Chairman 
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

From the District Blood Donor Chairman 
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I am pleased to report that donations are being made in support of the extremely essential 
organization.  So many people are being affected by this terrible ailment, both families and 
patients.


INFORMATION SESSION:  There is scheduled an “information evening” to be held at the 
Belrock Masonic centre at 7 pm on Monday 30th January.  There will be presentations about this 
disease and the fact that there is hope.  Help is made available through the Sudbury, Manitoulin, 
North Bay Alzheimer’s Society located adjacent to Pioneer Manor on Notre Dame Avenue, 
Sudbury.  The Alzheimer’s Society is there very much to help sufferers AND caregivers. Come 
along and find out more.


For information and to make donations for the project please contact:

Lionel Rudd – DDGM at ddgm@smmasons.com OR 705-522-3886


District Project


Support of the Sudbury - Manitoulin - North Bay Alzheimer's Society  

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 
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From the Grand Lodge:

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

I draw your attention to the January 2023 GL Resource & Event Digest.


One item that is stressed is the obvious need to “practice” for the various ceremonies and 
activities in your Lodge.  When confronted with the total body of the work, the rituals and 
protocols etc. it looks like an impossible challenge.  However, by establishing an agenda 
(curriculum) to be added as a part of Masonic Education for your regular meetings you 
might be pleasantly surprised by the results.


A good place to start is played by the Inner Guard and Tyler.  That is for receiving guests, and 
candidates and answering the “alarm”.  Break the process in 3 or 4 elements before trying 
attempt the full process. Always remember that the inner guard is answering an “ALARM”!  
So it is vital that everyone knows that there is an ALARM – speak up!  The Lodge may be in 
the process of being invaded by Cowan’s. And the person wishing entrance to the Lodge 
needs to realize that the Lodge is well guarded against unwanted intruders.


The Tyler, Inner Guard AND the Junior Warden should write down who a special visitor is 
when a formal introduction is expected. Check the website below for some important 
information.. Go on to other aspects of the “work” as necessary for degrees etc.  And it 
might be expedient to have members “shadow” existing officers of your lodge as backup(s). 


 

Lionel Rudd.  DDGM – Sudbury – Manitoulin District
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R.W Bro. Sam Khoury

A Brother Mason who leads by example. 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

Article written by: Lionel W. F Rudd. DDGM Sudbury-Manitoulin District


R.W. Bro. Sam Khoury (past District Deputy Grand Master – 2012) heard the following special 
words when he and every Freemason first entered a Masonic Lodge – that you declared “….a 
sincere wish to make yourself  more extensively serviceable to your fellow creatures”. This 
pledge R.W. Bro. Khoury took very seriously to heart and it has become a lifelong 
commitment.


Besides embracing the ideals of Freemasonry he put it into further practice by joining the 
now Minnow Lake Lions Club in 1986 which enabled him to focus a good portion of his 
attention on the service programs that the Lions are famous for. He served as the President 
of the ‘Club 4 times, Treasurer once and served on every ‘Club Committee. In 2002 he 
received the Robert (Bob) Ogilvy Honorary Award and Life Membership of the Lions 
Foundation of Canada.  “Lion Sam”, in 2009, also received the Melvin Jones Fellowship 
Award from his – the Minnow Lake Lions Club.  In 2010 he was appointed Zone 47 East 
Chairperson and in 2011 he became Zone 47 Region Chairperson. In 2012 R.W. Bro. Sam 
Khoury received the Queen Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Medal from the Sudbury 
Multicultural and Folk Arts Association.


His outstanding record extends to working on the CTV/Lions Children’s Telethon for the past 
34 years and as Chairperson for the past 10 years. And 16 years as the Telethon’s Telephone 
Chairperson.  The Children’s Telethon has raised hundreds of thousands of dollars for the 
needy children in our extended community – in 2022 $310,000 alone!


Lion Sam Khoury emphasizes that the tremendous success of the Children’s Telethon is the 
result of the time and dedication given by the members of ALL the various Lions Clubs in our 
region. On March 1, 2018 Lion Sam Khoury received the Community Builders Award Hall of 
Fame from Northern Life and Eastlink on behalf the Lions Clubs in the area for the Lions 
Children Christmas Telethon. 
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R.W Bro. Sam Khoury

A Brother Mason who leads by example. 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

R.W. Bro. Sam Khoury has been a member of the Freemasons for 
many years and has served as a Lodge Master and as a District 
Deputy Grand Master in 2012 for the Sudbury-Manitoulin District.  
He is also a member of the Sudbury-Manitoulin District Shrine 
Club (a concordant organization associated with Freemasonry 
dedicated to supporting and raising funds for the Shriner’s 
Children’s Paediatric Care Hospital in Montreal). In 2016 he was 
elected President of the Sudbury-Manitoulin Shrine Club and is the 
current President elect to be installed again as President on 
January 21st 2023.  He served as the Benevolence Chairman for 
past 6 years.


As Lion Sam Khoury he is currently:  Second Vice District 
Governor until next April, and the elected for new term as First 
Vice District Governor for 2003, following the year after he will be 
elected as  Governor for District A 5 the  largest geographic 
district in Ontario.


Our esteemed fellow Brother, Noble and Lion has set an 
incredible record of community service and a exemplifies 
everything what community service means and what can be 
achieved.


We are all proud of you R.W. Sir!!!! Congratulations.

  


 

.  
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The Membership Pillar is seeking your assistance in promoting the restart of the virtual Lodge 
Secretary workshop series that commences on Saturday, February 11th, 2023 at 9am. This 
workshop opportunity is ideally suited to current and new Secretaries, however Worshipful 
Masters, Wardens and other interested Brethren are encouraged to attend so that they have a 
better understanding of the role of the office.


To date the Pillar has had more than 400 Brethren attend this workshop and the following are 
just a few comments we have received from those attending:


•	 I left the workshop much more informed than when I entered it.

•	 As a Lodge Secretary, I must say that I learned a great deal and found the workshop 
extremely informative.

•	 Thank you for an excellent training session. It was time well spent.

•	 I have been a Lodge Secretary since 1996 and I found this workshop most worthwhile and 
full of practical advice.


Please note – This workshop is about the duties and responsibilities of the office and is not 
related to Phase 2 training for the new technology.


Fraternally,

Iain D. Wates

Membership Pillar

 


For Aspiring or Existing Secretaries

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 



14

VOLUME 4- ISSUE 42	 JANUARY 2023 

Sudbury Manitoulin District Newsletter


For Aspiring or Existing Secretaries

A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 
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A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

The Sudbury & District Lodge of Perfection 
invites you to a

Master Mason‘s Night

Monday February 13th 7:00 p.m. 

Smart 
Casual 
Dress

Light repast 
following the 
presentation
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NEED HELP SETTING UP A COMPUTER – CAN ANYONE HELP?


LOOKING  FOR HELP WITH SNOW CLEARING OR GARDEN WORK?


HAVE TOOLS AND APPLIANCES SURPLUS TO YOUR NEEDS TO GIVE AWAY?


HAVE A TUXEDO OR REGALIA THAT YOU NO LONG REQUIRE?


WHAT HELP CAN YOU OFFER?  


HAVE A MEDICAL APPLIANCE OR ASSIST TO DONATE?  


NEED A RIDE?  


SEND YOUR INFORMATION (POST!) TO THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR BEFORE 
THE END OF THE MONTH.  SIMPLY ITEMIZE THE ITEM IN CAPITAL 
LETTERS FIRST – THEN USING NO MORE THAN 30 WORDS SET OUT YOUR 
REQUEST, ITEM OR SERVICE INCLUDING YOUR PHONE NUMBER.


THE LIST WILL BE CLEARED AFTER EACH MONTH SO YOU MUST RE-POST 
IF NECESSARY.

DISTRICT POST-IT SHOP


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 
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Brethren, 


The Temple Board is requesting assistance of a "technical/computer" 
knowledgeable person or persons to help with the following:


1. Connection of Belrock's security cameras to the internet for remote 
access.


2. A method of having the Belrock "Booking Board" available on the 
internet for viewing and control.


3. Assistance with FOB programming and entrance alarm and control.


 

Please contact Roger Kitching if you can be of assistance.

Telephone: 705-919-8158 

Email: belrockcentre@gmail.com 


TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE NEEDED 


A.F & A.M OF CANADA IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

mailto:belrockcentre@gmail.com
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Sudbury - Manitoulin Trestle Board 2022 - 2023
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Sudbury - Manitoulin Trestle Board 2022 - 2023
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Sudbury Manitoulin District Lodges


Nickel Lodge No. 427

Meetings: The first Wednesday every month from September-
June


Doric Lodge No. 455

Meetings: Second Tuesday every month from September - June


Espanola Lodge No. 527

Meetings: The first Wednesday every month from September-
June


 

City of Lakes Lodge No. 536

Meetings: Second Tuesday every month from September-June


Friendship Lodge No. 691

Meetings: Second Wednesday every month from September-June


Bethel Lodge No. 699 

Meetings: Second Friday every month from September-June 
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Masonic Resources


Grand Lodge of Canada in the Province of Ontario 
Website 

https://grandlodge.on.ca


Sudbury – Manitoulin District Website 

http://www.smmasons.com


Sudbury – Manitoulin District Blog 

http://sudburymanitoulinmasons.blogspot.com

 
 
 Nickel Lodge Website 

http://www.nickellodge.ca


Sudbury Shrine Club Blog 

http://sudburyshriners.blogspot.com


Ontario Freemasons Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/OntarioMasons/about


Canadian Freemasons Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2231516772 

https://grandlodge.on.ca/
http://www.smmasons.com
http://sudburymanitoulinmasons.blogspot.com
http://www.nickellodge.ca
http://sudburyshriners.blogspot.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/OntarioMasons/about
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2231516772
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Happy to Meet, Sorry to Part, Happy to Meet Again! 

I endeavour to publish the newsletter on the first of each month.  
 

Please forward submissions to: mattdaoust@hotmail.com


Thank you to this month’s contributors! 


Interested in contributing to the newsletter? 


mailto:mattdaoust@hotmail.com
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